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Burke Homeless
Continuum of Care





Minutes

	Committee Name:
	Burke Homeless Continuum of Care Partnership

	Date:

	August 6, 2014

	Time:
	2:00 pm 

	Meeting Place:
	Burke County United Way

	Members Present:
	Valerie Brooks, Teagan Brown, Wendy Cato, Annie Earle, Rita Gallagher, Vanessa James, Jill King, Joe Marks, Steve Smith, Teena Willis

	Agenda Item #1:

Introductions/Welcome/ Sign In  
	

	Agenda Item #2:

Minutes from last meeting
	June minutes were approved with motion from Jill King and a second by Annie Earle.  There were no changes. There was no meeting in July.

	Agenda Item #3 

Agenda Items
	Please send agenda items to Joe as you think about them throughout the month. 

	Agenda Item # 4
Hunger & Homeless Awareness Week

 
	HHAW is Nov. 15 - Nov. 23 this year.  Need a group to begin planning for the week’s events.  Some planning has already begun.  HALO (Homeless Awareness Lock Out) is being planned for Nov. 15th.   Joe Marks, BUCM, Annie Earle, Valerie Brooks, Teagan Brown, and Teena Willis will be on the committee to begin planning.  Meeting will probably have to be after the first of Sept. due to ESG application process and other things happening this month. 

	Agenda Item #5

Urban Camping
	Wendy Cato had someone contact her about a gentleman that is homeless and was asking for the City to allow urban camping.  He was asked to leave a local park where he wanted to have a safe place to sleep.  

Sam Murray with InTents presented a handout and talked about their mission to provide homeless individuals with temporary housing (camping supplies) until safe permanent shelter can be obtained.  Their focus is to gather, repair, and distribute outdoor gear to homeless individuals.  

Joe Marks talked about the Point In Time count and using that as an avenue to distribute equipment.  There was conversation about the increase in enforcement of the urban camping as well as complaints from the community about homeless individuals.  Another change is the House of Refuge change in charging individuals to stay and the Burke United Christian Ministries policy of allowing people to “hang out” there.  

Jill King offered to check with her board about being able to be the fiscal home for InTents.  She will follow up with Sam about the possibilities of them partnering together.  These conversations lead to the evidence of the continued need of a Day Shelter offering many services.  

	Other ESG Discussion
	Joe Marks turned the meeting over to Teena Willis to begin the discussion of ESG funding.  Present at the meeting were House of Refuge, Meeting Place Mission, and Options that stated they were intending to apply for ESG funds.  There was discussion and questions answered by the agencies.  An e-mail was sent out to the Burke regional committee email group to let everyone know of ESG funding opportunity and requested anyone interested in the funding to contact Teena Willis by 5pm on Friday August 8.  The committee decided to move forward to vote on agencies and distribution of funds based on current interested parties.  Voting was as follows based on current interest: 
House of Refuge - $7000 for Emergency Shelter 

Options - $7000 for Emergency Shelter

Meeting Place Mission – $5989 for Women’s Emergency Shelter

Meeting Place Mission - $5989 for Men’s Transitional Housing

A Caring Alternative stated interest in being the ESG contact and applicant for Rapid Rehousing funds.  They will check into their availability to  take this role.  

	Agenda Item #6
Steering Committee Report

	Joe Marks shared the BoS Steering Committee discussions

· ESG Applications are out.. – see ESG discussion above   
· Continuum of Care Application is also out and we need to provide representatives to serve on the scorecard committee and project review committee.  Wendy Cato volunteered to represent the Regional Committee for the Project Review Committee and Valerie Brooks volunteered to represent the Regional Committee for the Scorecard Committee.  Joe will pass along their contact information to Corey and the BoS staff. 
· CoC Application – Teena informed the group that Partners would like to submit for a renewal of the current Shelter Plus Care grant.  Wendy Cato motioned to support the renewal application and Teagan Brown second the motion.  All were in favor of supporting the renewal application. 

· Discussed the Coordinated Assessment Toolkit – The toolkit was approved during the steering committee call.  There are details that are still being worked out on how to implement the Coordinated Assessment. Marisol from the Asheville VA discussed they are already doing a pilot program using the SPDAT.  It has been very successful in their area.  
· The CHIN Governance committee has recommended a new administrative agency to manage the CHIN HMIS system.  Michigan Coalition Against Homelessness has been recommended.  It has not been decided on them by the state yet.  There are some questions that still need to be answered before a final decision can be made.  

	Agenda Item #7
Subcommittees
	Permanent Supportive Housing  - Monday August 11th at 10:30am  - Must register at http://www.ncceh.org/events/694/ to participate. 

	Agenda Item #8
Agency Update


	ALFA – Annie Earle reported ALFA’s has still not filled the Executive Director position but hope to be moving forward to advertise soon.  Not Your Momma’s Bingo will be September 19th with the Wizard of Oz them. Tickets are available for $20. 
Burke United Way –BCUW is helping in continuing the conversations about a day shelter.  They spoke with the Catholic Church and hare trying to get a meeting with several of the Methodist Churches.  August 23rd is the Build a Backpack event for school supplies for children.  Families can register through the Outreach Center.      
The Meeting Place Mission – Joe reported family units are full. The men’s house is also full.  A few women at the shelter have been able to get jobs. And some have found housing.   New shelter manager is working out well. 
CCRP – Steve reported they have their BBQ fundraiser coming up with tickets being $8.00 each.  They are planning to open their new house on August 15th.  Pastor Richard Merit will be taking over much of the day to day responsibilities and Steve will be focusing more on PR for CCRP. 
A Caring Alternative – Teagan Brown reported their Peer Support program is up and running.  The challenge for many of their consumers continues to be transportation.  ACA participated in submitting a proposal for a HUB in Burke County along with many other partnering agencies. 

NC Dept. Of Commerce – Vanessa James reported they will be offering a former offenders workshop on Sept. 3 from 9-12noon.  They have funds that may be available for those that qualify to assist with short term training for employment.   

	Meeting adjourned
	Joe reminded everyone to invite others to join our Burke Regional Committee

	Next Meeting:


	Next meeting is September 3, 2014 at 2:00pm at the Foothills Higher Education Center 

	Respectfully Submitted By:
	Teena Willis
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